Thank you for the Paper

The diversity festival was a huge achievement. Additionally I feel it’s worth stressing that this paper is a huge achievement. Very few festivals the world over have their own new papers. The idea of a festival paper came to me during a steering group meeting as both a way of informing people about the festival and a way of informing them about each other. “Shouldn’t be hard” I thought, have experienced daily papers at a Scout Jamboree many years ago. How wrong I was. 

A paper like this one takes not only a huge amount of time from the writers, but also an even greater amount of time from the papers editor and the sections editors. It falls to the editorial team not only to correct the articles, but to chase up late articles and find pictures to go with them. Each time a new version of an article is sent in by its author, all previous editorial work is lost.

Not only that but simply “laying up” the paper so it is ready for the printers takes days of solid work – and that’s if nothing changes and nothing is missing. 

A huge thank you is needed for this papers editor, Amy Elliot, who not only put this paper together, but did so voluntarily, unpaid and while working full time in a new job. Last year Amy was the editor of SCAN the Lancaster University Students’ Union newspaper. This year she was our editor. Without her experience and professional approach this paper simply wouldn’t exist.
Thanks are also due to the section editors who gave up part of their holidays to put this paper together. They did so not from Lancaster but from homes and holiday locations all around the UK and the globe. Last editions section editors were: Sophie Dixon, Tim Perkins, Louise Monk, Jude D’Souza, Cat Smith, Jacqui Bates and Naomi Oosman. This editions section editors are: Sophie Dixon, Tim Perkins and Louise Monk. The editors were selected based on their work on behalf of diversity within the students union at Lancaster University.
The final thank you must go to Lancaster University itself. Specifically Pro-Vice-Chancellor Alan Whitaker, whose core areas of responsibility include student support and welfare, widening participation and increasing access, and equal opportunities – all themes themselves strongly related to the aims of the festival. Mr Whitaker not only supported the festival in principle, but got the university behind it. He organised the budget without which this paper would not exist. Rosemary Turner, Student Equal Opportunities Coordinator from Student Support also facilitated the university involvement with the festival.
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